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John,

I am violating my own preference by responding to a faculty-all and staff-all e-mail and sending it
back to everyone. I must, however, do so because of two flagrant mistakes—one of which is
attributed to me. If the Senate Chair said what you attributed to him regarding ORP funding, then he
is wrong. I communicated with the Senate Chair the day of the last Senate meeting to make sure he
would be accurate in his reporting on the ORP matter. I guess I failed to communicate effectively. As
I said in my faculty-all and staff-all e-mail of Tuesday, April 4, I am supporting the Budget Council’s
recommendation of 6.4 percent for ORP employees, and we will not let the contribution rate drop to
the KTRS prescribed rate of less than 5 percent. I personally sent the Chair a copy of the attached
memo on the morning of the last Senate meeting so that he would get the information right. I had not
planned to send the attached memo to everyone, but your reference to the Chait’s report is so
inaccurate that I had to attach it to this e-mail to set the record straight.

Regarding the proposed parking and transportation fee—I have not yet received a formal
recommendation from the Parking and Transportation Committee, so nothing has yet been done
regarding a fee increase, One thing, however, is certain; I have heard nothing about adding staff with
any money generated by a parking fee increase. No staff will be added to any department with
revenues from a parking fee increase. Any increased revenue will be used entirely to address parking
and transportation project needs. That is certain. I expect to get a recommendation from the
Committee in the next few weeks.

I trust this clarifies the two mistakes referenced in your faculty-all and staff-all e-mail yesterday.
Thank you.

Gary Ransdell

Dr. John All wrote:

Hello. The final Senate meeting of the year was productive as several
resolutions were passed and the new Senators elected leadership for coming
year. Andrew McMichael decided teo retire as Senate Chairman after a
productive tenure and we thank him for his service.

The Chair reported that President Ransdell has indicated that he will not
follow the Budget Council's (or Senate's, see below) recommendation on ORP
and that the University contribution to ORP retirement likely will fall
below 5%.

The Regent reported that part of the new parking fee will be used to hire 11
new parking employees.
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The Senate voted to create a Faculty Ombudsman.
The Senate passed a resolution calling for the University to fix its ORP
retirement contributions to employees at 8.10 percent (which was the
original percentage when the ORP program was created).
The Senate passed a resolution demanding that the Executive Committee draft
and send a letter to the other University Senates affected by the ORP

| problem to create more unity in addressing the issue.

| The new officers elected for the 2006-2007 University Senate term are:
| Chairman, Michelle Hollis, Community College

Vice~Chairman, John All, Geography and Geology

Secretary, Heidi Pintner, Heidi Pintner

Thank you for a great year,
John
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